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VILLAGE OF MAMARONECK 
          REGULAR MEETING 

BOARD OF TRAFFIC COMMISSIONERS 
DECEMBER 9, 2009 

 
 
PRESENT:  Myron Tannenbaum, Chairman 
   John Barney 
   Joseph Mazzullo 
   Carlo Reca 
   Rod Brendolan, Fire Department Liaison    
   Harry Hazelwood, Board Liaison 
 
ABSENT:  Police Department Liaison 
 
 

CALL TO ORDER 
 
Chairman Tannenbaum called the Regular Meeting to order at 7:35 p.m. 
 
 

OLD BUSINESS 
 

1. Remove two parking spaces on Plaza Avenue – held over – no new information. 
 
Dr. Tannenbaum said that he needs additional information to assess and take action. 
 
 
228 Valley Place 
This has been resolved, Dr. Tannenbaum said. 
 
Dunkin Donuts - sign 
Dr. Tannenbaum said the sign was taken down. 
  
Mr. Barney said that since he was not in attendance for the October meeting, and in reviewing 
the Minutes, is not in favor of the placement of a ‘hump’ on Barry Avenue near the bridge.  
Dr. Tannenbaum added that the hump is asphalt and about three to four feet wide. 
 
Lester and Nostrand Ave. signs  
It was suggested that this be revisited at a later date. 
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                                                       NEW BUSINESS 
 
 

Dr. Tannenbaum talked about the re-organization of the Board.  He said that Joseph Castellani 
has retired.  There are two new members  – Frank Spedafino and Ed Parisen.   
Mr. Hazelwood will be a liaison to the board.  He will not vote.   
 
Mr. Barney asked for clarification on this matter on page 4, October Minutes. Mr. Slingerland 
said that there will be bike parking on the channel posts.  Code needs to be changed on bike 
registrations. - 
The posts are located near the station. 
 
Mamaroneck Beach & Yacht Club  
A brief discussion was held on cabanas to be replaced with bungalows.  There would be a 
Change of Use as it would be considered seasonal housing.  
 
 
     1.  Highland Drive and Maple Avenue – speeding drivers use Highland as a short cut 
to Livingston Avenue and Fenimore Road.  Residents would like Highland to be one way 
from Maple to Fenimore and Livingston Avenue entrance at 300 Livingston Avenue 
blocked. Letter sent to Police Chief. 
 
Dr. Tannenbaum said that the road is bumpy and like an alley.  There were complaints of 
speeding.  The Commission members who visited the location said they saw very little traffic.  
It is a two-way street.  The proposal is to make it one way from Maple to Fenimore Rd.  The 
block is long it was noted.   
   
** MR. BARNEY MOVED TO APPROVE MAKING HIGHLAND DRIVE ONE 

WAY FROM MAPLE AVENUE TO FENIMORE ROAD. 
** MR. BRENDOLAN SECONDED. 
** MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY. 
 
Mr. Hazelwood said that ‘Do Not Enter’ signs will be put up, and arrows will be put on. 
 
 
     MINUTES 
 

1. Draft October Minutes 
 
Page 4, change Title to 446 Beach Avenue  
 
** MR. BRENDOLAN MOVED TO APPROVE THE OCTOBER, 2009 MINUTES 

AS CORRECTED. 
** MR. HAZELWOOD SECONDED. 
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** MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY. 
 
 
               ADJOURNMENT 

 
** MR. MAZZULLO MOVED TO ADJOURN THE MEETING. 
** MR. RECA SECONDED. 
**   MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY. 

 
There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:27 p.m. 

 
PREPARED BY:    RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED BY: 
Anne Hohlweck    Agostino A. Fusco 

     Clerk-Treasurer 
 

 


